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Divisional Funds. 
As it is the end of the Council’s financial year at the end of this month, there was a flood of applications for grants from local groups. I was pleased to be able to help them as follows:- 

1. Honeybees WI have put in a request for some new tables – grant £600 paid
2. Cleeve Prior Wharf – grant requested for life buoy, table and sign – grant processed

3. Bretforton Community Shop want some paint to decorate their shop floors - grant processed

4. Honeybourne Village Hall wanted some help to set up a rural cinema – grant of £1745 paid for a projector and a screen 
5. Littletons Juniors want some help with a new football kit for the team,  and some footballs  - grant processed 

6. Cleeve prior Short Mat Bowls Club wanted some help with a new mat. The existing one is 30 years old - grant processed

7. Bretfest – Bretforton Music festival 15th – 22nd July wanted some help with the hire of a piano for the event - grant processed

8. Cleeve Prior Chroniclers wanted a document display stand to hold all the historical information on the village - grant processed 

9. Pebworth Rural Cinema wanted some help with a new BluRay player and marketing material - grant processed

10. Offenham Youth Club – awaiting more info – will have to wait now for the WCC new financial year.

Highways issues :-

1. Road Markings in High Street – Highways have been asked to re-paint the “SLOW” markings see ref 290812 on the WCC Report It web site
2. Road Markings in Stratford Rd - Highways have been asked to re-paint the “30mph” markings see ref 290804 on the WCC Report It web site

3. New bollards fitted to the raised pavement in the High Street- completed
4. 30mph signs moved further along out of the village along Bretforton Rd - completed
As always, if you have any issues on any Highways matters, please report it on the WCC website http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/homepage/98/report_it Also remember a photo of the Highways problem is as good as “a thousand words” so always take a photo where possible. 
Perrie Drive and Fernihough Avenue Residents Save our Greens - The Localism Panel agreed to a site visit is arranged for 15thMarch 2017. Following a number of residents attending the Honeybourne Parish Council meeting on 14th March, the councillors were minded to support the residents in their mission to get the Greens classified as an asset of Community Value.
Fire at night at Peace Farm on Shinehill Road on 8th march 2017 – reported to WRS
Village web sites
As there is so much going on around our 8 villages, I have suggested that each village website has a link to all the others. Michael Poore has implemented this on www.honeybourne.org.uk
Your District & County Councillor, Alastair Adams can be contacted on adams.pebworth@gmail.com  or mobile 07725 979 277
